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H E A D  T E A C H E R  : M R  S P RI N G E T T- M C H U G H 

A S S O C I A T E  H E A D  T E A C H E R :  M I S S  K A U R   

K E E P I N G  Y O U  I N F O R M E D   

 South End 
www.southendjunior.com  

Dear Parent/Carers 
 
 
Itõs  hard to believe the Easter break is here already! 
The lighter evenings and the sight of daffodils are 
certainly making it feel  like Spring!  
 
This term has absolutely flown by, and all our 
children have been incredibly busy. A highlight this 
term was World Book day; it was a real success! 
The joint site event saw the infant and junior 
schools  taken over by Whereõs Wally characters. It 
really was a fantastic sight. Thank you for support 
with the costumes - they were amazing. It was also 
lovely to see so many parents, carers and 
grandparents, join us in a reading session with the 
children before school. 
 
All the children in Year 3 are to be congratulated on 
their wonderful production of ôThe Emerald Crownõ 
It was inspiring to see so many children sing their 
hearts out, and speak and act with confidence. This 
was their first production and they have set a high 
standard to follow. Well done Year 3. 
 
It was great to see so many of you at Parentsõ 
Evening to meet your child's teacher. We always 
enjoy sharing your childõs efforts and achievements 
with you at these evenings.  We know the children 
are immensely proud showing off their successes. 
 
Assessment week has taken place throughout the 

school and the children have been working on their 
next targets. They  have all been working so hard; 
we are all very proud of their efforts.  
 
Term 5 means we go through our next doorway of 
'Going Green'. The children across the school will be 
learning about the history of farming, recycling, 
human geography and climate zones. 
 
Also next termêê  
 
Itõs time, time for our Year 6 children to shine, time 
for them to  show everyone how fantastic they are, 
time for them to sit their SATs tests and be proud.  
We are sure they will all do their very best in show- 
casing their learning journey at South End. If you 
have any questions about the tests please speak to 
a member of the Year 6 team. 
 
Have a fantastic Easter break and enjoy quality time 
with family and friends.  
See you at the gate! 
 
Kind regards 

 

 

 

Mr N Springett-McHugh               Miss G Kaur 

Executive Headteacher          Associate Headteacher 

echo 
Including: latest VIP winners, year group updates, news,  diary dates and the latest ôThunkõ 

A message from the Heads  
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Letôs Celebrate! 

Value Ambassadors!  

 DATE NAME SCHOOL  

VALUE 

CLASS 

03.03.17 Alexia S 

James M 

Pride  Picasso 

Aristotle 

17.03.17 Kieran W 

Amyð Kay B 

Caring  Rowling 

Galileo 

31.03.17 Alice F 

Cameron L 

Helpful  Ayres 

Archimedes 

Team Point Winners!  

03.03.17 Connect 439 

17.03.17 Resolve 634 

31.03.17 Ignite 720 
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 Attendance  

Award !         
                    Lower Hub                             Upper Hub         

03.03.17 Lewis Archimedes 

17.03.17 Dahl Einstein 

31.03.17 Dahl Engelbart 

5ŀǘŜ       

03.03.17 

17.03.17 

31.03.17 

Mak O 

Poppy O 

Dyllan K 

Dylan G 
 

Imyah B 
 

Edward B 

Emily H 

Kasia P 

Emilia P 

Joshua F 

Corey B 

Scarlett G 

Ashleigh D 

Chloe E 

Phoebe C 

Cheyenne B 

Jack F 

Oscar G 

       

03.03.17 

17.03.17 

31.03.17 

Ashton S 
 

Max B 
 

Tanya C 

Aaron T 
 

Reuben S 
 

Tommy D 

Chloe E 
 

Austin K 
 

Caitlin T 

Rhianna K 
 

Harry F 
 

Freya H 

Abbie H 
 

James P 
 

Oscar B 

Ruby A 
 

Katie A 
 

Caitlin H 
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Year 3 - Another really busy term has now come to an end. We have achieved so much in this 
short term and we are all ready for a well-earned rest.   
 
We are extremely proud of each and every one of the Year 3 children who have been part of a 
very successful production of ôThe Emerald Crownõ.  Greatly received by all of our audiences the 
children looked fantastic in their outfits and wowed parents by their singing and artistic 
performances.  
 
This termõs learning has been focussed on the Rainforest. During this time, the children have 
found out about the layers in the rainforest and the animals that live in them, and also where in 
the world these amazing places are.  They were also wowed by a visit from Tonyõs reptiles when 
we all experienced hands-on (some more hands-on than others)! creatures that live in the 
Rainforests. 

Our English work has also been focussed on our current learning and the children have all written 
non ð chronological reports about animals or plants that can be found in the Rainforest.  
The childrenõs home learning projects this term have been amazing and we were so impressed 
with all their hard work.  It is clear that the children have really enjoyed this topic and would we 
like to take this opportunity to thank you for the support you have given to your children.  
We look forward to seeing the children after the Easter break to continue their learning journey in 
the summer term. 
 

 

 

Year 4 - We've been swimmers, scientists, earthquake experts, 
volcanologists, authors, mathematicians and even Wallys to name a few this 
term!  

Learning has been non-stop as usual, with so many of our children showing 
how well they can adopt the 'Fussy and Bothered' approach to their learning. 
Those that have earned themselves the FAB Friday prize should be proud of 
themselves, but there are still many other opportunities to win!  

We've been so impressed with how children have conducted themselves at 
Splash Pool too. It has been a delight to see the children applying their values 
and determination to a range of different, and often challenging, objectives 
during their swimming session. A big 'well done' to you all.  

AR has continued to be a hit with children desperate to receive their new ZPD 
and target for the forthcoming term. Please celebrate your child's engagement 
with reading by listening to them read five times a week. Well done to the 
children who received the hot chocolate and cookie prize on The Huddle 
for doing this consistently and logging it in your reading record!  

A big thanks to the parents and carers of Y4 for showing continued 
support. We hope you have an enjoyable and safe break and look 
forward to seeing you soon!   
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       News...! 

 

Year 5 - Another term complete and ever closer to that illustrious Summer Holidays! The children have 
been busy learning all about ôRivers and Coastsõ in their Doorways and Pathways topic. They have learnt all 
about how rivers are formed, the water cycle and the importance of coast protection. The home learning 
projects the children brought in have been fabulous as always!  Thank you for your continuing support with 
these!  We were overwhelmed by your support on our Pit stop morning.  For those of you who managed to 
join us, a huge thank you as the children always love it when their adults come back to school with them!  

In maths, the children have been putting great efforts into understanding percentages and how they are used 
around us.  This means they should be ready to help you in finding those bargains over the Easter holidays! 

In English, they have written a fabulous complaint letter to Mr Basil Fawlty of the infamous Fawlty Towers 
series after imagining what could go wrong if we stayed there.  The children really enjoyed this unit and 
produced some superb work! They have also been writing nonsense poetry, taking inspiration from Spike 
Milligan and Lewis Carroll.  Fantastic work! 

Art work has been created this term using water colours inspired by our theme of ôRivers and Coastsõ.  The 
children have studied the impressionist movement and learnt the rules they followed, this then culminated in 
some fantastic impressionist work- showing a real understanding of colour and creating flow and depth in 
painting.  

Finally, well done this term to all the children who have been completing the Golden Mile and pushing 
themselves for greater distances.  Also another well done for all those children who have earned themselves a 
raffle ticket for reading 5 times a week. 

We are proud of your commitment to AR and improving your reading!  

Have a fantastic Easter and we will see you ready for the Summer term! 

 
Year 6 
 
Will there ever be a term in Year 6 that doesnõt disappear in the blink of an eyeê? We 
have managed to fit so much into English lessons covering reading, writing and 
grammar. We have read and responded to the novel ôThereõs a Boy in the Girlsõ 
Bathroomõ by writing informal diaries as Bradley Chalkers; creating formal professional 
diaries as Carla, the school counsellor; and writing formal letters of complaint in role 
as the Concerned Parents Organisation. Not only did the pupils show they understood 
the book and could infer complex issues that were underlying, they incorporated 
many high level grammar and punctuation skills from the rather challenging 
curriculum. The phrases passive voice, modal verbs and subjunctive mood just seem 
to roll off the tongue for many pupils nowadays! Our pupils have thoroughly enjoyed 
Louis Sacharõs masterpiece and have started relating to the themes linked to attending secondary school. 
 
In maths too it has been full steam ahead! The children have been endeavouring to secure their arithmetic 
skills by consolidating long multiplication and division techniques and adding, subtracting and multiplying 
fractions methods. Furthermore, they have been faced with ample test style questions similar to what they 
will be faced with during their SATs in May. This has enabled them to practise picking apart questions and 
identify which calculations are required. Plenty of partner talk has helped them develop such skills. 
 
Although it has reached ôthatõ time of year again in Year 6, the children are striving to be the best they can be 
and accepting everything additional we are offering them - from small group sessions in the afternoons to 
afterschool maths tuition and additional revision home learning. We are very proud and know they are on 
track for success! 
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News...! 

If you are parking in the streets and roads around 
the school could I ask you please to consider 
whether you are driving and parking safely? 
 
Please letõs try and keep everyone safe. Not just our 
children but cyclists, local residents and other 
members of our community.
 
Can we remind you that parents and carers are not 
permitted on site to drop children off in the morning 
unless they have been given permission from the 
school. Also when clubs are on after school, the 
barrier will not be lifted for you to collect your 
children, you will need to park off site and walk in.
 
Thank you in advance of your 
co
 
 
 

Choir upcoming dates..

  SEJ Uniform  
To order your childõs uniform, you will need to log on to http://www.tesco.com/direct/ues/  and type in South End 
Junior School. You will then get an option to choose your childõs PE t-shirts & bags (with house logos) or main 
school uniform. 

Delivery is £3.00 per order (unless you have subscribed to their delivery saver subscription) and will arrive 7-10 days 
after placing your order or you can collect standard items from Tesco Click and Collect for free. 
 
You will get Clubcard points for all of your orders and the school will also get a donation from Tesco for you using 
this service. 
 
There will be a direct link to order uniform from our website. Please go to www.southendjunior.com and scroll down 
to the bottom of the homepage.  
 
School ties and water bottles are now only available from the school office. 

SEJ WATER BOTTLES 
In preparation for some hot weather, 
every child will be given a free 
school water bottle  on the first day 
back of the summer term. This is a 
one-off gesture as we have changed 
the design. 

If you require another bottle, theyõre 
available to purchase from The 
Admin Centre priced at £1.50. 

The Governing Bodies of both the Infant 
and Junior Schools have made some 
changes to our Car Park Policy. You can 
find this policy on our website.  

Please note that during the school day, if 
you need to collect your child from 
school, you will now need to park outside 
and walk in if the barrier is down (unless 
of course there has been an emergency or 
you are collecting your ill child from us)  

Please could we also bring to your 
attention that taxis are no longer 
permitted on site unless it is a taxi where 
the only adult in the car is the taxi driver  
(i.e. unaccompanied child/ren).  

SAFEGUARDING 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ǘƘŜ b{t// Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ 
ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǎŀŦŜΦ ¢ƘŜȅ 
ŀƭǎƻ ǘŀƭƪŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǎŀŦŜ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ ¢ƘŜ 
b{t// ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ 
ǎŀŦŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƭƻƻƪΦ 
ǿǿǿΦƴǎǇŎŎΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ 

    World Book Day  
We had a right bunch of Wallys at South End on 
Thursday 2nd March! Thank you to all of you who 
supported the event and sent your child to school as a 
Wally character: the sights and atmosphere were 
amazing. 
Pupils spent the day engaging in ample book based 
challenges in class plus participated in a buddy 
reading session and a Whereõs Wally hunt. Three 
classes managed to locate all Wally characters hidden 
around school and went on to crack the puzzle using 
the discovered clues.   
The winning classes were Da Vinci, Einstein and 
Galileo. Each winning class received the 7th Whereõs 
Wally book as a prize for their class Book Nook, and 
all classes received a boxset of the first six Whereõs 

Wally books for taking part in the day. A great 
success all-round! 
 

http://www.tesco.com/direct/ues/
http://www.southendjunior.com
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/
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C h o i r  
Restarts on  Wednesday 
19th April. 

On Saturday March 25th, 12 children made their way 
to the Deco Theatre in Northampton to eagerly 
compete against 20 other schools in the Year 3/4 
competition of Junior Strictly.  

The children have been rehearsing for 2 lunchtimes 
every week, under the careful instruction of Ms 
Clarke and Mr Morris.  This was the third time Ms 
Clarke had trained a group of children to enter the 
competition (although worried that her usual dance 
partner, Mr Atherton, had hung up his dancing 
shoes); she was certain that this year would be 
another great year, and the children did not 
disappoint - nor did Mr Morris when performing the 
ôteacher danceõ! 

At 2pm the competition started South End were on 
first. They performed the Viennese Waltz with poise 
and finesse, followed by a technically demanding 
Cha Cha ð including the difficult lock step.  
However, the children held their heads up high, 
gave convincing smiles to the audience and 
performed to their best ability. Although we didnõt 
make it into the top 3, we are sure that we will be 
proud of our scores once they are emailed in! 

Well done and keeeeeeep dancing! 

Head Boy And Girl  
Congratulations to Oliver and 

Joanna who have been appointed 

as the new Head Boy and Girl.  

They have started their term by 

presenting our VIP celebrations and have taken to it 

extremely well. We will keep you informed of all their 

upcoming roles within our school.  

JLT 

The Junior Leadership Team have been busying 

organising upcoming fundraising events this term. 

They have enjoyed planning our Red Nose Day as 

well as planning future fundraising activities to raise 

money to improve our wet play resources. As always, 

they have been full of lots of fantastic ideas! 

 

Sports Update  

Junior Strictly  

Congratulations to all the children who have competed 

in sports competitions this term. We have attended 

indoor athletics, gymnastics and cross country. All 

children performed extremely well and represented the 

school fantastically.  A special mention to the Lower 

Hub gym team and our cross county runners who both 

won their events. Next term, we look forward to football 

and tennis tournaments. 

 Valuable reading books  
Since September we have spent £5000 on new 
reading books to enrich the selection on offer to 
pupils, and we plan to spend thousands of 
pounds more in the coming year. The 
excitement of children when these books go on 
to shelves makes it all worthwhile.  
Unfortunately, some pupils are not taking 
responsibility for the books they borrow and are 
reporting they have lost them at home. The 
school does have a charging policy in place for 
times when school property is lost or damaged, 
and we are obliged to adhere to this. Therefore, 
is a book is reported lost, teachers will make 
contact with the pupilõs parent and allow 7 days 
for the book to be located and returned to 
school. If it still cannot be found, a letter will be 
sent home requesting a contribution of £5 to 
help cover the cost of replacing the book.  
 
Thank you in advance for your co-operation with 
this matter. 


